Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

August 11, 2005

noon


Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek

Directors present: 
Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Todd Steele, Bob Thornton, 

Tony Turinsky

Others present:
Tom Douma – Specialty Building Inspections, LLC. 

Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm by President Turninsky

Andy Blick of Smith Barney stopped by the meeting, introduced himself, and announced that he had recently formed a partnership with investment advisor Wayne Bridges. Mr. Blick answered several questions concerning the economy. He and Mr. Bridges will be attending the Association’s September 4th Annual Meeting to report on the reserve account investments. 

Mr. Douma presented a reserve study that he prepared for the Association. Questions regarding replacement items and future reserve funding needs were addressed by Mr. Douma. 

Mr. Miller presented a proposed 2005 / 2006 Budget and the Estimated October 31, 2005 Statement of Fund Balances. In conjunction with Mr. Douma’s projected reserve funding needs enabling the Association to meet replacement needs every year for the next 30 years it was moved, seconded, and passed approve the budget as presented and increase the monthly assessments by 5% for fiscal 2006. A 5% increase will be required each year for the foreseeable future to meet the Association’s long tem reserve funding needs. 

Minutes of the July 23, 2005 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Northstar Security Services Contract was reviewed. Concerns were expressed over 1) the ability to reach security officers promptly through the Northstar answering service, 2) whether the Association is getting their money’s worth for the $33,598 being charged for 2005/2006, 3) potential conflicts for Northstar security officers towing illegally parked day skiers out of Aspen Grove. (Ultimately the Association will request paid security personnel standing at the road entrances to monitor parking rather than tow vehicles out.) After discussion it was decided that Mr. Turninsky would meet with the head of Northstar Security in the next year regarding the Board’s concerns, request a different level of service, ask for reports on vehicles ticketed and towed, and negotiate a better contract with the department 

Mr. Ireton reported on developments with the Village parking lot bio swales, the detention pond, and landscaping between the parking lot and tower buildings. Water is permanently flowing into the detention pond. Its source is believed to be artesian wells. Trees to be saved in the area have been marked. Small firs standing in the pond have been removed. Over 8 trees have been removed from the second bio swale area in advance of the trenching work. The large felled tree behind tower building units 3133-3156 has been removed. Hydrologist Earl Hagadorn will be receiving engineering documents and plans from East West Partners to review and provide a report to Mr. Ireton in advance of the Annual Meeting on September 4th. Tree and shrub planting behind the tower buildings will be done in mid September by East West Partners. 

In other business the following was discussed:

1) Mr. Turinsky reported that he was not running for the NPOA Board of Directors.

2) The Board should be receiving a first draft of the CC&R rewrite in the next week or two.

3) Mr. Miller reported that the Association was carrying Directors and Officers insurance in the amount of 1 million dollars. After discussion it was requested that the policy be increased to 2 million dollars. Mr. Miller will have the State Farm agent increase the coverage with the policy renewal in November. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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